To the General Manager – Networks Branch, Australian Energy Regulator

I make reference to the above proposal from SA Power Networks.  The District Council of Karoonda East Murray is genuinely concerned with the AER’s Preliminary Decision.  In particular the AER’s decision to approve $27 million to maintain yet not improve the reliability performance of all power lines across the State of South Australia.  Council is well aware that one of the power lines, namely Borrika 19,000 volt power line is the third worst performing power line in the State.  It has an annual power outage time of 2,790 minutes whereas the regional target is 260 minutes.  

As you can appreciate this reveals that the communities serviced by this power line are severely disadvantage and out of a matter of social justice this should be addressed.  Equally it does have an economic impact.  Not only limiting existing business but also any future development.  

The AER’s Preliminary Decision does not allow some programs such as the Low Reliability (Worst Performing) Powerlines Program.  This is an essential program and one that needs to address those worst performing powerlines to bring their performance closer to the average reliability for their regions.  It is imperative that that the AER allow funds from 2015 to 2020 to not only maintain but also improve those worst performing powerlines.  Such powerlines should be remediated and the funding request by SA Power Networks for an additional $8.5 million should be further considered given the current impact felt within the Council area and also the State with those low reliability powerlines.  

I trust that you will give this matter further consideration.  

Yours faithfully  

Peter Smithson, CEO
District Council of Karoonda East Murray
PO Box 58, Karoonda  SA  5307
Tel. 8578 1004  Mob. 0417 819 192 Fax 8578 1246
Website www.dckem.sa.gov.au
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